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The Blair County Chamber has an opening 
for a fulltime Accounting Specialist.  The 
position requires a strong accounting back-
ground, working knowledge of QuickBooks 
and the ability to lead fundraising efforts.  
Send resume and salary expectations to 
Joe Hurd at jhurd@blairchamber.com. 

Chamber Seeking  
Fulltime Accounting  
Specialist

NETWORKS

The Blair County Chamber’s Trans-
portation Committee will hear a pres-
entation at its upcoming meeting by 
Lindsay Baer, Park and Trails Director 
for Somerset County.  The committee 
is looking for ways to assist local trail 
efforts and Somerset County has built 
an effective framework for overseeing 
and growing its trails.  The Transporta-
tion Committee meeting is set for this 
Thursday, January 26th, at 8:15 a.m. at 
the Devorris Center for Business De-

velopment.  Anyone interested in at-
tending (other than committee mem-
bers), should contact Joe Hurd at (814) 
943-8151.

Transportation Committee to  
Hear Presentation on Trails

The Annual Meeting & Awards Presentation of the Blair County 
Chamber will be held this Friday, January 27th beginning at 7:30 
a.m. at The Casino at Lakemont Park. As in past years, the 
awards presented that morning are the highlight of the event. 
The award winners for 2022-23 are: Athena Award – Andrea 
Cohen, Judith A. Rossi Educator of the Year – Christine 
McGeary, George Award – Kenneth Decker, Joseph P. Rosen-
hamer Chamber Spirit Award – Barbara Smith, Donna D. Gority 

Servant Leadership Award – Matt Stuckey, Young Professional of the Year – 
Kirsten Stratton, and Small Business Person of the Year – Chris Cook.  The dead-
line to attend the Annual Meeting has passed so it’s too late to register.

Annual Meeting Set for Friday  
at The Casino
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The first-ever HD500 (formerly Business 
After Hours) will take place this Wednes-
day, January 25th from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. 
at Leonard S. Fiore, Inc., located at 5506 
Sixth Avenue in Altoona.  Make a pit stop 
on your way home from work and enjoy 
some food and beverages while network-
ing with other business professionals.  
The cost for Chamber members is $10 
and $20 for non-members.  Call the 
Chamber or register online at www.blair-
chamber.com. Be part of Chamber history 
at HD500!

HumpDay@5:00
HD

BUSINESS AFTER HOURS...RECHARGED!

500
Leonard S. Fiore, 
Inc. to Host First 
“HD500”

At the monthly meeting of the Blair County Chamber’s Board of Directors, the fol-
lowing new members were approved: Mountain Filtration Systems, Inc. of Altoona 
and Sullivan Law Offices, LLC of Martinsburg.

Board of Directors Approves  
Two New Members

WELCOME TO THE CHAMBER

mailto:jhurd@blairchamber.com
https://www.lsfiore.com/
https://web.blairchamber.com/events/JanHD500%20formerly%20BAH-5057/details
https://web.blairchamber.com/events/JanHD500%20formerly%20BAH-5057/details
https://mountainfiltration.com/
https://mountainfiltration.com/
https://web.blairchamber.com/wcdirectory/results/listing.aspx?listingid=4911


Registered for WE-LEaD  
Networking Yet?

Levity Brewing in 
Downtown Altoona 
will be the next desti-
nation for the Blair 
County Chamber’s 
WE-LEaD Networking 

event, January 31st from 5:00 to 7:00 
p.m.  The networking event will be 
held on Levity’s mezzanine level, 
which seats only 45.  So anyone plan-

ning to attend needs to register as 
soon as possible.  The cost to attend 
is $22 for Chamber members and $30 
for non-members.  That cost includes 
appetizers and one drink ticket.  To 
register, call the Chamber at (814) 
943-8151 or register online at 
www.blairhamber.com. Corporate 
sponsor of the WE-LEaD event is  
P. Joseph Lehman, Inc. 

STREAMING MONTHLY TO YOUR 
EMAIL AND SOCIAL MEDIA FEED

REEL
Getting
NOW SHOWING!

Ribbon Cutting

The Chamber held a ribbon-cutting ceremony celebrating the completion of major ren-
ovations to the Blair Regional YMCA Playground located at 1111 Hewitt Street, Holli-
daysburg. As part of its mission of youth development, healthy living and social 
responsibility, the Playground Project includes state-of-the-art equipment making the 
playground accessible to all individuals regardless of physical ability. For more infor-
mation go to blairregionalymca.org. Pictured at the ribbon, from left: Eva Eagler, Cham-
ber Ambassador; Joe Hurd, President/CEO, Blair County Chamber of Commerce; 
Kelly Fedeli, the office of State Senator Judy Ward; Seth Smith, Board Member; State 
Representative Jim Gregory; Bruce Erb, Blair County Commissioner; Joel Seelye, 
Board Member, Playground Committee Chair; Amanda Seelye, Playground Commit-
tee; Chris Weidley, Board Member, Playground Committee; Kate Starkey, President 
of the Board; Sandy McGough, Board Member; Sharon Jones, Executive Director; 
Mark Boland, Board Member; Diane Osgood, Board Member; Dr. Carroll Osgood, 
Board Member and Carol Stern, Chamber Ambassador.

Blair Regional YMCA Playground Project

Be a part of the moment. Watch the video here!
WATCH HERE!

Barb Smith, 
Andrea Cohen 

and all the Stars...

Congratulations  
on your outstanding 
service and dedication 
to our Community.

https://www.blairchamber.com/we-lead.html
https://web.blairchamber.com/events/WELEaDNetworking%20-5107/details
https://www.lehmanengineers.com/
https://www.blairregionalymca.org/
https://www.facebook.com/watch?v=578046580412691
https://youtu.be/gsBG8Ntl3w0 


Spain/Morocco/Portugal Trip  
Attracts Interested Travelers
The Blair County Chamber and Epic 
Journeys are offering a trip in 2023 that 
will provide an opportunity for travelers 
to experience three exciting countries.  
The “Iberian Discovery & Morocco 
Trip” departs on September 11th and 
returns on September 24th.  Among 
the cities included are Madrid, Toledo, 

Granada, Costa Del Sol, Tangier, 
Seville, Lisbon, Fatima, Avila, Segovia 
and Salamanca.  Last week’s informa-
tional meeting about the trip drew a 
large crowd although there are still op-
portunities for interested travelers to 
sign up.  For more information, contact 
Epic Journeys at (814) 266-5070. Advertising  

Opportunities 
Available for 
Membership  
Directory
As many Chamber members will attest, 
one of the greatest marketing opportunities 
available to businesses in the region is 
advertising in the Chamber’s Member-
ship Directory.  The Directory is not only 
mailed to Chamber members but is dis-
tributed to visitor and information centers, 
commercial and industrial prospects, 
newcomers and relocation sources as 
well as high volume distributors such as 
banks, realtors, hospitals, colleges, ho-
tels, restaurants and retailers.  For more 
information or to reserve ad space, con-
tact Lana Fulton at (814) 380-7952.

CongratulationsCongratulations 
Barb Hoover SmithBarb Hoover Smith
on earning the  
Joseph P. Rosenhamer 
Chamber Spirit Award!
We appreciate all you do  
to support the Blair County 
Chamber and surrounding 
Business Community!  
Well Done!
From all of us at 
Teeter Group

The Blair County Chamber of Commerce welcomes the following new members: 
Chris Cook, COOK’S KITCHEN; Josh Fuller, Individual Member; Devin Saylor, 
MEDIATED MEDIA; Nichole and David Burchfield, 33 ON MAC; Lisa and Mike 
Perry, SHIELDS TROPHY & ENGRAVING, LLC.

New Chamber Members...

The BASICS Steering Committee of 
the Blair County Chamber has suc-
cessfully overseen a variety of out-
standing programs for many years.  
The committee, however, has many 
members from education but very few 
from business.  “Having a balanced 
committee is essential as we explore 
ways to help young people navigate the 
career path,” explained Alex Seltzer of 

Manpower, which is one of the few 
businesses represented.  “It would be 
great to have at least five additional 
business members.”  Any business 
member interested in serving on the 
committee should contact Joe Hurd at 
(814) 943-8151 or email him at  
jhurd@blairchamber.com.  BASICS is 
an acronym for Businesses And Schools 
Investing in Cooperative Solutions. 

BASICS Committee Looking for 
Business Members

Presidents’ Forum Steering Committee, January 23rd, 1:30 p.m., Devorris Center 
Membership Committee, January 25th, 11:00 a.m., Devorris Center 
Transportation Committee, January 26th, 8:15 a.m., Devorris Center

Committee Meetings

https://www.cooksfamilybusinesses.com/
https://www.facebook.com/MediatedMedia/
https://www.facebook.com/33onMAC/
https://www.shieldstrophyandawards.com/
http://www.blairbasics.net/
mailto:jhurd@blairchamber.com


2023 AWARD RECIPIENTS

from your friends at

Andrea Cohen
ATHENA Award

Chris Cook
Small Business Person 

of the Year Award

Matt Stuckey
Donna D. Gority Servant 

Leadership Award

MEMBER FDIC

1-800-837-BANK
AmeriServ.com



Congratulations

A well-deserved recognition for a 
career dedicated to the community!  
We praise your dedication and thank 
you for your continued service!

Andrea Cohen!
2023 ATHENA AWARD RECIPIENT

FROM ALL OF US AT 
BLAIR COMPANIES







“Our mission is to make a 
positive contribution to 
the lives of everyone we 
touch. This includes our 
clients, their employees, 
our team members, 
suppliers and strategic 
partners, as well as the 
families and communities 
we are a part of.” 
 

A N  E M P L O Y E E  B E N E F I T S ,  R E T I R E M E N T  P L A N  
A D V I S O R Y ,  A N D  H U M A N  R E S O U R C E S  C O M P A N Y  

  

 

OUR SUITE OF SERVICES INCLUDE: 

 Employee Benefits Consulting  
 Group Healthcare Plans 
 Risk Management 
 Retirement Plan and Investment Services
 HR Consulting and Compliance 
 Business Insurance 
 Personal Insurance 
 Wealth Management 
 And more! 

 

W W W . W E B B E R A D V I S O R S . C O M  1644 Plank Road, Duncansville, PA       Tel  814-695-8066       Fax   814-696-3244 

O U R  M I S S I O N  


